
Program #40004C - Ambulance Services (EMS) - Medical First Response 2/22/2019

Department: Health Department Program Contact: Paul Lewis

Program Offer Type: Existing Operating Program Program Offer Stage: As Requested

Related Programs: 40004 Ambulance Services (Emergency Medical Services)

Program Characteristics: Out of Target

Performance Measures

Measure 
Type Primary Measure

FY18
Actual

FY19
Purchased

FY19
Estimate

FY20
Offer

Output Respond to 100% of calls for contracted service area. 100% 100% 100% 100%

Outcome A licensed emergency medical provider responds on all 
medical first response calls. 

100% 100% 100% 100%

Program Summary

The Multnomah County Ambulance Service Plan notes the value of emergency medical first response across the span of 
the entire County as part of the provision of emergency ambulance services. This program provides emergency medical first 
response services, including extrication and technical rescue, to areas within Multnomah County that have no other City or 
Fire District resource.   

Performance Measures Descriptions

On-going request for County funding of contracts for emergency medical first response services with rural fire protections 
districts to areas within the County and outside of the District boundary; no other city or Rural Fire Protection District 
medical first response services are available.

Executive Summary



Revenue/Expense Detail

Program FTE 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

Proposed General 
Fund

Proposed Other
Funds

Proposed General
Fund

Proposed Other
Funds

Program Expenses 2019 2019 2020 2020

Contractual Services $0 $0 $95,000 $0

Total GF/non-GF $0 $0 $95,000 $0

Program Total: $0 $95,000

Program Revenues

Total Revenue $0 $0 $0 $0

Legal / Contractual Obligation

The County is responsible under ORS 682 to have an Ambulance Service Area Plan. The governing law and contractual 
obligations include the Multnomah County Ambulance Service Plan; ORS 682; OAR Chapter 333, County ordinances 
21.400-21.433; County rules, medical policies, procedures, protocols, the franchise agreement with AMR, contracts with 
OHSU, and intergovernmental agreements with local fire and rescue jurisdictions. The County has existing contracts with 
Rural Fire Protection Districts to pay for emergency medical first response to areas outside of the districts jurisdictional 
boundaries.

Explanation of Revenues

The emergency medical first response fees for areas not covered by a City or rural fire protection district boundary are 
funded through County general funds.

Significant Program Changes

Last Year this program was:  FY 2019: 40004-19 Ambulance Services (Emergency Medical Services)


